Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 11th May 2009 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, James Clarke, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall

1.
Election of Chairman & Vice Chair


RESOLVED - Mike Maughan elected chairman and Julie Vine elected Vice Chair.  All voted in favour.

2.
Apologies


None received

3.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 8.

Cllr Clarke declared an interest in a planning matter in item 8.

ii) To agree the minutes of the ordinary meeting held on the 9th March 2009

iii) RESOLVED The Chairman signed as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting of the council held on the 9th March 2009.  
4.
Public Speaking Time


Resident Jennifer Griffiths requested the car park gate be repaired.  Clerk to action.  

Jennifer asked if the sleepers that provide a boundary to the car park could be improved as they are beginning to rot.  The paper bin on the car park is causing a mess, as it does not close properly.  Cllr Maughan to speak to the school and ask if they still receive an income from the paper collection and investigate if there is another location that the container could be placed.

Bernard Dennis, on behalf of the Local History Group requested that should the phone box be removed from Dodleston, could the original pump underneath the box be reinstated.  The council would like to see the development of the area around the phone box and feel it would be an enhancement to the village.  Mr Dennis asked if planning permission would be required to install a weatherproof historical map in the pub garden. Cllr Dix to investigate and contact Mr Dennis.  Mr Dennis asked if a cul-de-sac sign could be placed at the beginning of Penfold Way; the council felt this would have to be put to discussion at a later date.

Dr Nuttall noted that there will be some bus service changes in the near future and a survey on the 150 route had taken place.  Possibility of diversion of the route from Lache Lane to Westminster Park to improve and increase the service. Cllr Maughan to write to Arriva/Cheshire Bus to request further information.

Kate Holton thanked the Parish Council for their support regarding a local planning application.  Cllr Maughan to visit Kate this week to discuss the concerns further.

Sheenagh Parker asked if the residents by the railway crossing at Balderton could tidy up the grass verge area, as the approach to Dodleston is looking untidy.  Cllr Blythin agreed to action.

Residents have complained about the signs on the roundabout for storage, Clerk to write to enforcement and request their removal.

Cllr Hulmston noted that the bus stop has moved at Balderton rather than an additional one added.  Cllr Maughan to add these comments to his letter to the bus company.

Village Day – Cllr Parker to organise a Parish Council stand for Village Day.

5.
Lower Kinnerton Flooding and Environmental meeting

Cllr Parker is working with the Environmental Agency to help resolve the Lower Kinnerton issues. Cllr Parker read and discussed the EA responses to the meeting.  More detailed information can be obtained from the Clerk or Cllr Parker

6.
Local concerns / outstanding issues

i) Car repairs at 2 mile house

Cllr Maughan has reported the issue to the enforcement team but no response has been received at the present time, the matter will be pursued.

ii) Litter picking / litter signs

Cllr Parker has emailed the department concerned but has not received a reply.

Cllr Maughan to contact the local litter picker.

iii) Dog mess in the Parish

Cllr Parker has emailed the dog warden; he has requested more specific areas to patrol.  Cllr Maughan to print the dog mess leaflet to be distributed through out the Parish.

iv) Grass verge at the end of St Mary’s/Church Road 

Graham Anderton the Area Maintenance Engineer has written to the residents concerned.  Clerk to pursue the situation with Graham and ensure he is aware that our request is for the area to be reinstated.

v)
Promotion of and supporting the Village Shop 

Cllr Parker has met with the shop owners who are open to any suggestions.  Cllr Parker to meet with them again in the near future.

v) Lower Kinnerton Bus Shelter 
Thank you to Mr Tilston for the fantastic repair of the bus shelter.

vi) Road signs for Rough Hill
Cllr Maughan to write and request additional signage
vii) Soil for lay by, Lache Lane 
Despite several emails to Graham Anderton an update has not been received.   Clerk to continue to chase.
viii) Cleaning of Balderton Brook
Cllr Hughes to liaise with Cllr Parker regarding the clearing of blocked ditches at the Lache eyes/Balderton Brook.
ix) Current situation regarding Parish Newsletter
Cllr Dix to produce a specification for the production of the newsletter.  An advert will then be placed locally.  The possibility of paying someone to produce the newsletter was discussed.
x) Lower Kinnerton issue
Damage to oak tree – Cllr Tilston raised concerns with the tree officer regarding local children damaging the tree, the officer agreed his department would maintain the tree annually.

Dog fouling – this is still a problem despite the two bins recently installed.  Cllr Tilston to contact the dog warden and request he patrols the area.

Benches – Cllr Tilston will liaise with the clerk to source suitable benches and obtain prices.  Funding to purchase will be investigated if possible.

7.
Field Update

Please see Chairman’s annual report.  We are still waiting for a response from the previous owners, we are unable to move forward until they accept overage or joint valuation,  Cllr Dix is still in discussion with our solicitors regarding the next course of action.  

We anticipate there will be no problems regarding the extension of the loan; this has been delayed due to the Cheshire West/East split.  

Cllr Dix wrote to local farmers, once again offering them the opportunity to use the grass from the field for their needs.  No response was received.  Mr Bellis agreed to cut the grass to help maintain the area.  

8.
Planning Applications




Mr Hughes’ planning application is retrospective, Cllr Maughan to investigate further.

9.
Finance 
i) To approve income and expenditure since the last meeting 

Resolved – All income and expenditure since the last meeting was agreed.

ii) To approve the annual return for the financial year 2008/2009 

Resolved – The annual return for the financial year 2008/2009 was agreed.  Clerk to amend to show the field loan.

iii) To discuss feedback received regarding the 2007/2008 internal audit

Resolved – Issues relating to the 2007/2008 internal audit were discussed and agreed.

10.
Correspondence

The path warden’s report was read to the meeting.  Thank you to Paul Roberts for his continued commitment and help.

A meeting will take place on 26th May 2009 at Queens Park High School at 6pm.  Cllrs Vine, Tilston and Hughes agreed to attend.

Cllr Maughan to contact Lamberts regarding the car park, as we are not happy with the proposal offered.  Cllr Maughan to ask Lamberts if the rods on the sleepers were put back in place after the work was completed.

11.
Date of next meeting


13th July 2009







